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    MAY/JUNE 2022 

THE BUZZ 
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

By now you will heard of our village plans for the forthcoming Queen     

Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee. 

I am pleased to say that Phoebe is our Jubilee Queen. She will be crowned 

on Saturday June 4th as part of our Jubilee Celebrations.  I thank her for 

putting her name forward.  Later in July, Phoebe will be part of  our                

Revel events. 

On a more pressing subject and in line with everything else we are facing, 
the cost of printing this Magazine is set to increase immediately by 10% 
and so the cost of printing each Buzz will be just under £300!  We can   
reduce it slightly to print it in black and white but I prefer not too.  I do ask 
though, that if you feel the Buzz plays an role in our village life and you 
want it delivered to your front door, please subscribe to it. There is no  
actual charge for it but without your kind donations there would be no 
Buzz.  So I ask that you show your support to it.  

Sheila Cholwill Editor.   Email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com  

  

 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE               

SATURDAY MAY 7TH FROM 1.30 PM 

Tables can be booked from Sheila  
 01288  381350 at a cost of £5each. 

Light Refreshments will be available.  

     Traders can arrive from 12.30pm. 

If you have any contributions for our Table Top, with all profits made 

going to our Village Hall Funds please bring them on the morning of 

the sale or contact Mrs. Christine Gee 012288 381 033 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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ITS JUBILEE TIME IN JUNE! 

LET’S BRIGHTEN UP OUR VILLAGE 

AND GET THE BUNTING OUT  



4 

BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

     Welcome you to their  SERVICES  

 

   1st May  -   Courtney Drew  -  11.00am 

    

15th May - Joy Wilson  - United Service with St. Bridget’s - 11.00am 

 June 5th    Jubilee Weekend    10.30am 

                   Followed by Tea and Coffee.     -  Mark Shears 

 

  June 19th - 11.00am   -  Paul Fitzpatrick - United Service with 

        St. Bridget’s. 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views, opin-
ions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness, correct-
ness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not be 
liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, injuries, 
or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any manner it sees 
fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, offensive,          
defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, or is 
otherwise unacceptable. 

 
 

            BRIDGERULE’S 

    JUBILEE QUEEN FOR 2022 

 

Phoebe Lucas is 13 years old and is a 

pupil at Budehaven Community School, 

having attended Bridgerule Primary 

School as the 3rd generation of her    

family to do so before that.   

 

Phoebe loves all sports particularly Swimming and Netball.  She enjoys 

spending time with her friends particularly in the summer months at Bude 

Sea Pool. 

Phoebe is delighted to represent Bridgerule this year as the Jubilee Queen 

and looks forward to celebrating this occasion and the Revel events later in 

July.  

Covid has prevented the village from celebrating the  Revel  for two years 

and so Phoebe will be crowned by our retiring queen of 2019  and whom 

Phoebe’s was an attendant for,  Ella Cholwill. 
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Torrington Mobile Library visiting Bridgerule 

May 25th 

June 22nd 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

    Customers will be able to come on board the library van, individually or 
in their household bubbles, to choose books and other items. To make sure 

that there are enough books to go around we will be limiting borrowing 
to 5 items per person for the time being.   

   Face masks to be worn, everyone to use the hand sanitiser and observe 
social distancing rules when using the mobile library.  Returned books will 

be quarantined for 72 hours.   
  

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

 217 BUDE  - New from 10th April 2022 
This is the only service the 217 provides for the village now 

 
 BRIDGERULE - HOLSWORTHY BUS TIMETABLE 

 
  Bude      Holsworthy        BRIDGERULE        Red Post        Bude 
   
  12.50            13.15                     13.30                 13.35           13.50             
  Bude       Red Post            BRIDGERULE       Holsworthy     Bude 
  10.40           10.54                      10.59                 11.14            11.40 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                             
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                   Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                                                    
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                            
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park               Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           
Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows      Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                     Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton            Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                            Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                      
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                 Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                       
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                             
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                              Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             
Friends of Bridgrule School           Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                 Mark & Sarah—Javad                          
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock          Winnie Westlake—Arthmead 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 

I was very lucky when someone fraudulently used one of my 
credit card details. It is one that is used infrequently. I had 
bought time on a pay as you go phone. 
When contacting the bank I was closely questioned to   de-
termine my identity. I was about to be sent the statement 
but the bank had recognised the fraud and cleared the account.               
Otherwise I had made some strange purchases. 
I now have a new card. 
I reported it to Action Fraud on "NFIBPhishing@city-of-
london.pnn.police.uk". Phone number 0300 123 2040. 
I have also heard of a man who had neither credit nor debit cards but re-
ceived a thankyou letter from a shop's store card, and a statement. After 
explaining to the office  he was advised to contact Experian, a  credit rating 
business, to ensure that no other transactions had taken place under his 
name. For further advice on identity fraud from Experian you can go to 
"www.experian.co.uk/consumer/identity/ 
what-to-do-if-victim.html" 
On another matter I must remind you that if your dog worries sheep it 
could be shot by the farmer if seen in the act. 
So do keep your dog on its lead, especially around fields where ground 
nesting birds may be brooding. 
But, I'm told, if you are in a field with cattle, then, if they worry your dog 
you should let it off the lead. 
 
I'm sure that you are also aware to respect and stay away from seals or any 
other sea mammals when boating or swimming. There is currently 
'Operation Seabird' asking everyone to be aware of the sensitivities of the 
coastline and to take care. 
 
But do enjoy your holiday and don't be a SCAM victim. The statistics are 
frightening. £50 million pounds lost. 20 thousand people victims. 
 
As usual keep your things to yourself. Close windows if you're not in there, 
lock doors, people can knock or ring. Hide goods in your car. Not just at the 
car park. 
999 for an emergency or 101 for information. 
Be careful out there.     John McDougall 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
mailto:NFIBPhishing@city-of-london.pnn.police.uk
mailto:NFIBPhishing@city-of-london.pnn.police.uk
http://www.experian.co.uk/consumer/identity/
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The Tamarside Singers,  a group that began singing  a few years ago and 

continue to meet for their enjoyment and to take their singing to          

others, such as Memory Cafés, Charities and places of worship met  at 

their base on Good  Friday in the Methodist Chapel.  

Under their Conductor Alan Quilter and Accompanist Amy Amiss the 

Singers sang a varied programme for those that had come to listen. 

Mr Courtney Drew was Chairman for the evening and the organist was 

Sheila Cholwill. 

During the evening a collection was taken up which raised £173 of 

which £100 has been donated to the Ukrainian Crisis Appeal.                           

The evening concluded with tea and biscuits for everyone. 

TAMARSIDE SING AND SUPPORT THE UKRAINE CRISIS 

  
WALKING FOR THE METHODIST CHAPEL 

 
Ten friends of the Methodist Chapel together with Taco the beagle               

recently walked around Tamar Lakes .  This was very much a social event; 

walking in lovely weather but raising some money for chapel funds.  After 

the walk everyone enjoyed refreshments from the  café.  The group            

collected £300 and a very kind sponsor has now matched that amount. 

Thanks goes to Hilary for organising it and those that supported it. 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB (K.C. Listed) 
 AND SOUTH WEST HOOPERS 

 
Obedience and Fun Classes at Bridgerule Village Hall 
 
 
  

 
Training for all breeds of dogs from puppies to veterans. 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme 
Wednesday Mornings from 10.30-11.25 – Puppies and Beginners £3 

11.30-12.30 Improvers and Advanced £3 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6.30-7.25 p.m. Puppies and Beginners £3 
7.30- 8.30 p.m. Improvers £3 
8.35- 9.35 p.m. Advanced £3 

 
Friday 10.30-11.30 Rally Obedience £3. 11.45-12.45 Trick Training £3 

 
Hoopers for all levels (dogs must be at least a year old) and 

Beginners Agility (dogs must be at least 15 months old) 
 at Morwenstow on Monday afternoons 

 
For information Tel: 01288  381104 (Chris) 

Or email: christinebennett77@btinternet.com 
 

Or see us and message us on Facebook –Mutley Crew Dog Club                       
and S.W.  Hoopers 

 

THANK YOU! 

Raymond and Audrey Bewes wish to thank everyone 

for their Congratulations and Kind Wishes on the           

occasion of their recent Golden Wedding Anniversary. 
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Bridgerule at the Bude Literary Festival 18-22 May 2022 

  

Our beautiful village is to feature at the first ever Bude Lit Fest. During this 
buzzing colourful bonanza of art, music and literature, we are billed to show-
case the place we love to call home. We have been allocated two speaker 
presentations on Friday the 20th. 

  

The first talk is on our very own Elizabeth Macarthur who was born and 

raised in Bridgerule in 1766 as Elizabeth Veale. All of us in the village are 

proud of her many pioneering achievements in farming and wool                        

production during her long and fascinating life in New South Wales,               

Australia.  

The second presentation is on Gautam’s medical memoir Tender is the       
Scalpel’s Edge: Stories from the Journal of an NHS consultant surgeon. 

  

Elizabeth MacArthur: ‘A Life at the Edge of the World’ 

Fri 20 May 3.30pm – 4.30pm    Room 2/3 The Parkhouse Centre 

 

Gautam Das ‘Tender is the Scalpel’s Edge’:  

Fri 20 May 12.15pm – 1.15pm   -   Library 

 

QUEENS PLATINUM JUBILEE 

PYWORTHY VILLAGE HALL SUNDAY LUNCH - JULY 12TH 

To Include:   Soup and a Roll 

    Cold Meats or 

    Salmon or 

    Homity Pie 

    With selection of salads 

    Variety of Puddings  -  Tea/Coffee 

Adults £15  Under 12  £6. 

Please book by Tuesday 7th June.  Janet 01409259356/ 

            Liffy 01409 254423 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 

11 

SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Alison Stenton for the 10th May 

Christine Gee for the 12th May. 

Matthew South for the 16th May. 

Marion Abbott for the 16th May. 

Harvey Cholwill for the 1st June. 

Janine Laver for th3 1st June. 

Gwyneth Cameron for the 5th June. 

Julia Trayford for the 5th June. 

Jo South for the 11th June. 

Ella Cholwill for the 16th June. 

Cliff Seymour Smith for the 16th June 

Angela Brock for the 26th June 

     Our best wishes go to Shirley Bond. 

 
BRIDGERULE   PLATINUM   JUBILEE 

   CELEBRATIONS 

Thursday June 2nd - Beacon to be Lit  -  9.45pm.       

Saturday June 4th     - Family Tug O War and Fun 2.00pm 
               at Vinnicombe Park      

  4.00pm  -  Crowning of Jubilee Queen at the Hall 

 Followed by a Complimentary Jubilee Tea  for Everyone     

Children’s Jubilee Hunt 

    Presentation of Commemorative Mugs 

7.00pm   -   Morris Dancing Outside The Bridge Inn 

8.00-10.00pm -  Music at The Bridge Inn by Strong Country 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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Mrs Ann Bunning, head of Bridgerule Primary School, her staff and pupils, 

together with residents of the village gathered recently by the riverbank to 

watch Barbara Bowden, the eldest resident of Bridgerule and 92 years of 

age, plant a weeping willow tree to commemorate the forthcoming Queen 

Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee.   The Chairman of the Parish Council, Ken 

James, welcomed everyone on this special occasion. 

Barbara nee Skinner was born at Winsford Halwill on October 29th 1929.  

Her family home was at Eastacombe Farm, Hollacombe with mum, dad, 

four brothers and a sister.  Barbara began attending Holsworthy Primary 

School and later the Senior School. When it was time for Barbara to leave 

school, she began working on the family farm where life was busy and 

needed Barbara’s help. Barbara recalls helping her brother, Bill, milk the 

cows by hand and the farm kept lots of poultry which would be sold later at 

Christmastime.  A job that she did not enjoy at this time of the year was to 

help pluck all the turkeys, chicken, ducks and geese which would take the 

family about a whole week to do. 

No mains water then, no mains electricity either.  Oil and tilly lamps would    

provide light during the evenings at Eastacombe.  Barbara remembers the 

first time she heard the wireless.   It was a Sunday Service coming from St. 

Martins in the Field, London and everyone thought this was wonderful. 

Not many families had televisions in those days but Barbara remembers 

going to a friend’s house, which was packed full, to watch the 1953        

Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II in black and white.   

Not too much socialising took place those days for Barbara but said that 

she attended Sunday School, some dances and Christmas parties.   

Weeping Willow tree planted to 

Commemorate the                  

forthcoming Queen  Elizabeth II 

Platinum Jubilee. 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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 Holsworthy Fair was a favourite, where she met her friends and enjoyed 

riding on the dodgems.  Barbara said she had a bicycle and recalled riding it 

from her home to Halwill to meet friends. Barbara’s family were involved in 

playing in Holsworthy Brass Band and it was at a concert that she met her 

husband to be, the late John Bowden.                                                                   

In 1953 at Hollacombe Church and officiated by the late Rev. Father          

Kingdom, who was once vicar of Bridgerule, John and  Barbara were        

married.  The late Bill   Vinnicombe was the best man.                         

The first few years John and Barbara lived at St Bridget’s before moving 

into Churchtown Farm. There, Barbara took in paying guests and made lots 

of friends, some of whom still keep in contact with her. John and Barbara 

enjoyed lots of holidays, travelling to  places such as Florida, France,               

Belgium, Scotland, Wales and Ireland.  

In 1994 John retired from the farm and Barbara and John moved to St              

Katherine’s, next to St Bridget’s and this is where Barbara lives today.  She 

says she is very blessed to have 2 sons, Trevor and Paul and their families.                     

Trevor living nearby and Paul and his family living in Holsworthy. 

Everyday when the family bring Barbara her milk supply she makes her 

own cream! Barbara regularly attends St Bridget’s church services and  

enjoys being a member of Bridgerule Coffee Club.         

How many of us can say we live in a home built around 1536!                      

Barbara can!   Hugh Stukelygh, whose family owned The Hartland Abbey, 

donated a piece of land by our parish church to be built on and used as a 

church house.  Originally it was one house and later used as a school. Years 

later this house was then converted into to two homes; St Bridget’s and St                           

Katherines.  Barbara having lived in both!  The Editor thanks Barbara for 

some of her memories. 

Eastacombe was the venue for    

the wedding reception and so    

dad bought a generator. The     

honeymoon began at Newton   

Abbott where the couple           

travelled to London for  3 weeks. 
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 WINNERS ARE GRINNERS  FOR THE CHOLWILLS! 

Launceston Colts, of which Harvey is a playing member have won their 
league this season.   
Over the Easter period the team went on a French tour and came home 
as European runners-up!  

Colin and Sheila recently entered a Euchre Competition held at           

Holsworthy  Social Club and came out winners, dropping                                  

just 6 points out of 128. Pauline Masters is presenting  the prize money. 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE from just £20 
  BOOKING CLERK 

 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am   

             11.30—12.30 pm                                                                                                                           

   With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

        2 Weekly   

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 

 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 
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mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                          SUNDAY SERVICES 

      1st May    Morning Prayer      11.00am 

      8th May   Eucharist                 11.00am 

    15th May   Joint Service at Methodist Chapel  11.00am 

    22nd May  Ecumenical All Age Eucharist    11.00am 

      5th June  Jubilee Parish Church Service  7.00pm  -  Mary Aichler  

    12th June Eucharist       -        11.00am 

    19th June Joint Service with Methodist Chapel   11.00am 

    26th June Ecumenical All Age Eucharist  11.00am 

PRAISE FOR OUR        

TABLE TENNIS TEAMS  

 AND FOR THE                   

VENUE! 

After a tense finish to the Division 1 season, Bridgerule managed to hold 

their nerve and win the title. The squad of Pete Freeburn,  Steve Cragg,  

Helen Johns (nee Murgatroyd) missing from photo and David Streak (Capt) 

performed consistently well throughout the season. The Division was very 

evenly contested, with only 7 points separating the top four teams. The 

outcome of the season all hinged on Bridgerule's final match, with a             

victory of at least 8-2 needed to secure the title.  They managed to win 9-1 

and the celebrations started.' This was a great result as we are a relatively 

small club but what a great venue we have.  

The 2nd Team, consisting of Sean Collins, Jay Brewer and Alan Quilter,     

Captain, had some creditable wins and next season they may be                   

challenging to top Division 2.             

  Reported by  Jill Knightley. 

Pete Freeburn, Steve Cragg and David Streak. 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ……   ....01237 428700 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ...............  .01409 259001 

    Western Power  -   Report Power Cut       0800 6783 105 

                                                         Or if you prefer  ring 105 which is free 

  South Western Water             24 Hour Emergency Helpline 0344 346 2020  

 

tel:0800%206783%20105


20 17 

Last Autumn the Parish Council, Rose Hitchings and Colin Cholwill 

kindly donated some more spring bulbs for our parish roadside  

hedgerows. 

A special thank you goes to our donors and to Clarice, Scott, Phil, Lisa 

and Barry and Lesley for planting them. 

Thank you! 
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   Adults: 

   Cookery: 

      Victoria Sandwich filled with Jam. 

      4 Rock Buns on a plate. 

      4 Biscuits 

  Floral Arrangement: 

      A Floral Arrangement in an usual container 

  Pot Plant:  A flowering or non– flowering plant you have nurtured for 

   some months. 

  Art: 

     Drawing or Painting unframed—Up to A3 size. 

     Decorated Pebble 

 Craft Fabric Section: 

     Knitted Garment 

     Crotchet Garment 

     Embroidery  - (Can include Cross Stitch, Petit Point, Crewel Work and 

    Tapestry) 

Photography:          

 A Beautiful Day  

 Favourite Pet.      No bigger than A4. 

Our Village Show will return this year as part of the forthcoming   

Revel Week. More News in the next Buzz. 

Below are the Classes which we hope that  you will take part in and   

will  give you ample warning to practice, grow or make. 

Family Fun: 

 BEST SCARECROW COMPETITION 

DECORATE A WINDOWN OF YOUR HOME IN THE JUBILEE THEME. 

Both to be judged 
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Adults: 

Home Grown Produce:  

   3 Potatoes on a plate. 

   3 Onions on a plate. 

   3 Carrots on a plate. 

   3 Runner beans on a plate. 

   3 French beans on a plate. 

   3 Beetroot on a plate. 

   3 Tomatoes on a plate Cherry. 

   3 Tomatoes on a plate Not Cherry. 

   3 Vegetables same variety of your choice on a plate. 

   A Whopper  -  Large Vegetable grown by you. 

    Children’s Competitions: 

Baking: 

  Victoria Sandwich Aged 8 –11 and 12—16 years 

  4 Jam Tarts   -  5-7 years and 8– 11years. 

  Pizza Face - All Age Groups 

Art: 

  Decorated Pebble - Classes  2-4, 5-7, 8-11. and 12-16 years. 

  Picture made out of Pasta.   2-4, 5-7, 8-11 and 12– 16 years. 

  Painting/Drawing—Any Subject—up to A3 size. All Age Groups                     

  Necklace made out of Sweets. 2-4, 5-7 and 8-11.years 

Prize winners will receive 1st, 2nd, 3rd  and where appropriate Highly 

Recommended Rosettes. 

The child with the most points will receive a cup to retain. 

The adult with the most points will receive a Perpetual Cup. 

All vegetables to be put on a paper plate and only 1 entry per class. 
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   Adults: 

   Cookery: 

      Victoria Sandwich filled with Jam. 

      4 Rock Buns on a plate. 

      4 Biscuits 

  Floral Arrangement: 

      A Floral Arrangement in an usual container 

  Pot Plant:  A flowering or non– flowering plant you have nurtured for 

   some months. 

  Art: 

     Drawing or Painting unframed—Up to A3 size. 

     Decorated Pebble 

 Craft Fabric Section: 

     Knitted Garment 

     Crotchet Garment 

     Embroidery  - (Can include Cross Stitch, Petit Point, Crewel Work and 

    Tapestry) 

Photography:          

 A Beautiful Day  

 Favourite Pet.      No bigger than A4. 

Our Village Show will return this year as part of the forthcoming   
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Last Autumn the Parish Council, Rose Hitchings and Colin Cholwill 

kindly donated some more spring bulbs for our parish roadside  

hedgerows. 

A special thank you goes to our donors and to Clarice, Scott, Phil, Lisa 

and Barry and Lesley for planting them. 

Thank you! 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                          SUNDAY SERVICES 

      1st May    Morning Prayer      11.00am 

      8th May   Eucharist                 11.00am 

    15th May   Joint Service at Methodist Chapel  11.00am 

    22nd May  Ecumenical All Age Eucharist    11.00am 

      5th June  Jubilee Parish Church Service  7.00pm  -  Mary Aichler  

    12th June Eucharist       -        11.00am 

    19th June Joint Service with Methodist Chapel   11.00am 

    26th June Ecumenical All Age Eucharist  11.00am 

PRAISE FOR OUR        

TABLE TENNIS TEAMS  

 AND FOR THE                   

VENUE! 

After a tense finish to the Division 1 season, Bridgerule managed to hold 

their nerve and win the title. The squad of Pete Freeburn,  Steve Cragg,  

Helen Johns (nee Murgatroyd) missing from photo and David Streak (Capt) 

performed consistently well throughout the season. The Division was very 

evenly contested, with only 7 points separating the top four teams. The 

outcome of the season all hinged on Bridgerule's final match, with a             

victory of at least 8-2 needed to secure the title.  They managed to win 9-1 

and the celebrations started.' This was a great result as we are a relatively 

small club but what a great venue we have.  

The 2nd Team, consisting of Sean Collins, Jay Brewer and Alan Quilter,     

Captain, had some creditable wins and next season they may be                   

challenging to top Division 2.             

  Reported by  Jill Knightley. 

Pete Freeburn, Steve Cragg and David Streak. 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 263 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ……   ....01237 428700 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ...............  .01409 259001 

    Western Power  -   Report Power Cut       0800 6783 105 

                                                         Or if you prefer  ring 105 which is free 

  South Western Water             24 Hour Emergency Helpline 0344 346 2020  

 

tel:0800%206783%20105
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am   

             11.30—12.30 pm                                                                                                                           

   With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

        2 Weekly   

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 

 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 
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 WINNERS ARE GRINNERS  FOR THE CHOLWILLS! 

Launceston Colts, of which Harvey is a playing member have won their 
league this season.   
Over the Easter period the team went on a French tour and came home 
as European runners-up!  

Colin and Sheila recently entered a Euchre Competition held at           

Holsworthy  Social Club and came out winners, dropping                                  

just 6 points out of 128. Pauline Masters is presenting  the prize money. 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE from just £20 
  BOOKING CLERK 

 Telephone: 01288 381350 



24 13 

 Holsworthy Fair was a favourite, where she met her friends and enjoyed 

riding on the dodgems.  Barbara said she had a bicycle and recalled riding it 

from her home to Halwill to meet friends. Barbara’s family were involved in 

playing in Holsworthy Brass Band and it was at a concert that she met her 

husband to be, the late John Bowden.                                                                   

In 1953 at Hollacombe Church and officiated by the late Rev. Father          

Kingdom, who was once vicar of Bridgerule, John and  Barbara were        

married.  The late Bill   Vinnicombe was the best man.                         

The first few years John and Barbara lived at St Bridget’s before moving 

into Churchtown Farm. There, Barbara took in paying guests and made lots 

of friends, some of whom still keep in contact with her. John and Barbara 

enjoyed lots of holidays, travelling to  places such as Florida, France,               

Belgium, Scotland, Wales and Ireland.  

In 1994 John retired from the farm and Barbara and John moved to St              

Katherine’s, next to St Bridget’s and this is where Barbara lives today.  She 

says she is very blessed to have 2 sons, Trevor and Paul and their families.                     

Trevor living nearby and Paul and his family living in Holsworthy. 

Everyday when the family bring Barbara her milk supply she makes her 

own cream! Barbara regularly attends St Bridget’s church services and  

enjoys being a member of Bridgerule Coffee Club.         

How many of us can say we live in a home built around 1536!                      

Barbara can!   Hugh Stukelygh, whose family owned The Hartland Abbey, 

donated a piece of land by our parish church to be built on and used as a 

church house.  Originally it was one house and later used as a school. Years 

later this house was then converted into to two homes; St Bridget’s and St                           

Katherines.  Barbara having lived in both!  The Editor thanks Barbara for 

some of her memories. 

Eastacombe was the venue for    

the wedding reception and so    

dad bought a generator. The     

honeymoon began at Newton   

Abbott where the couple           

travelled to London for  3 weeks. 
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Mrs Ann Bunning, head of Bridgerule Primary School, her staff and pupils, 

together with residents of the village gathered recently by the riverbank to 

watch Barbara Bowden, the eldest resident of Bridgerule and 92 years of 

age, plant a weeping willow tree to commemorate the forthcoming Queen 

Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee.   The Chairman of the Parish Council, Ken 

James, welcomed everyone on this special occasion. 

Barbara nee Skinner was born at Winsford Halwill on October 29th 1929.  

Her family home was at Eastacombe Farm, Hollacombe with mum, dad, 

four brothers and a sister.  Barbara began attending Holsworthy Primary 

School and later the Senior School. When it was time for Barbara to leave 

school, she began working on the family farm where life was busy and 

needed Barbara’s help. Barbara recalls helping her brother, Bill, milk the 

cows by hand and the farm kept lots of poultry which would be sold later at 

Christmastime.  A job that she did not enjoy at this time of the year was to 

help pluck all the turkeys, chicken, ducks and geese which would take the 

family about a whole week to do. 

No mains water then, no mains electricity either.  Oil and tilly lamps would    

provide light during the evenings at Eastacombe.  Barbara remembers the 

first time she heard the wireless.   It was a Sunday Service coming from St. 

Martins in the Field, London and everyone thought this was wonderful. 

Not many families had televisions in those days but Barbara remembers 

going to a friend’s house, which was packed full, to watch the 1953        

Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II in black and white.   

Not too much socialising took place those days for Barbara but said that 

she attended Sunday School, some dances and Christmas parties.   

Weeping Willow tree planted to 

Commemorate the                  

forthcoming Queen  Elizabeth II 

Platinum Jubilee. 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Alison Stenton for the 10th May 

Christine Gee for the 12th May. 

Matthew South for the 16th May. 

Marion Abbott for the 16th May. 

Harvey Cholwill for the 1st June. 

Janine Laver for th3 1st June. 

Gwyneth Cameron for the 5th June. 

Julia Trayford for the 5th June. 

Jo South for the 11th June. 

Ella Cholwill for the 16th June. 

Cliff Seymour Smith for the 16th June 

Angela Brock for the 26th June 

     Our best wishes go to Shirley Bond. 

 
BRIDGERULE   PLATINUM   JUBILEE 

   CELEBRATIONS 

Thursday June 2nd - Beacon to be Lit  -  9.45pm.       

Saturday June 4th     - Family Tug O War and Fun 2.00pm 
               at Vinnicombe Park      

  4.00pm  -  Crowning of Jubilee Queen at the Hall 

 Followed by a Complimentary Jubilee Tea  for Everyone     

Children’s Jubilee Hunt 

    Presentation of Commemorative Mugs 

7.00pm   -   Morris Dancing Outside The Bridge Inn 

8.00-10.00pm -  Music at The Bridge Inn by Strong Country 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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Bridgerule at the Bude Literary Festival 18-22 May 2022 

  

Our beautiful village is to feature at the first ever Bude Lit Fest. During this 
buzzing colourful bonanza of art, music and literature, we are billed to show-
case the place we love to call home. We have been allocated two speaker 
presentations on Friday the 20th. 

  

The first talk is on our very own Elizabeth Macarthur who was born and 

raised in Bridgerule in 1766 as Elizabeth Veale. All of us in the village are 

proud of her many pioneering achievements in farming and wool                        

production during her long and fascinating life in New South Wales,               

Australia.  

The second presentation is on Gautam’s medical memoir Tender is the       
Scalpel’s Edge: Stories from the Journal of an NHS consultant surgeon. 

  

Elizabeth MacArthur: ‘A Life at the Edge of the World’ 

Fri 20 May 3.30pm – 4.30pm    Room 2/3 The Parkhouse Centre 

 

Gautam Das ‘Tender is the Scalpel’s Edge’:  

Fri 20 May 12.15pm – 1.15pm   -   Library 

 

QUEENS PLATINUM JUBILEE 

PYWORTHY VILLAGE HALL SUNDAY LUNCH - JULY 12TH 

To Include:   Soup and a Roll 

    Cold Meats or 

    Salmon or 

    Homity Pie 

    With selection of salads 

    Variety of Puddings  -  Tea/Coffee 

Adults £15  Under 12  £6. 

Please book by Tuesday 7th June.  Janet 01409259356/ 

            Liffy 01409 254423 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB (K.C. Listed) 
 AND SOUTH WEST HOOPERS 

 
Obedience and Fun Classes at Bridgerule Village Hall 
 
 
  

 
Training for all breeds of dogs from puppies to veterans. 

Kennel Club Good Citizen Dog Scheme 
Wednesday Mornings from 10.30-11.25 – Puppies and Beginners £3 

11.30-12.30 Improvers and Advanced £3 
 

Wednesday Evenings 6.30-7.25 p.m. Puppies and Beginners £3 
7.30- 8.30 p.m. Improvers £3 
8.35- 9.35 p.m. Advanced £3 

 
Friday 10.30-11.30 Rally Obedience £3. 11.45-12.45 Trick Training £3 

 
Hoopers for all levels (dogs must be at least a year old) and 

Beginners Agility (dogs must be at least 15 months old) 
 at Morwenstow on Monday afternoons 

 
For information Tel: 01288  381104 (Chris) 

Or email: christinebennett77@btinternet.com 
 

Or see us and message us on Facebook –Mutley Crew Dog Club                       
and S.W.  Hoopers 

 

THANK YOU! 

Raymond and Audrey Bewes wish to thank everyone 

for their Congratulations and Kind Wishes on the           

occasion of their recent Golden Wedding Anniversary. 
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The Tamarside Singers,  a group that began singing  a few years ago and 

continue to meet for their enjoyment and to take their singing to          

others, such as Memory Cafés, Charities and places of worship met  at 

their base on Good  Friday in the Methodist Chapel.  

Under their Conductor Alan Quilter and Accompanist Amy Amiss the 

Singers sang a varied programme for those that had come to listen. 

Mr Courtney Drew was Chairman for the evening and the organist was 

Sheila Cholwill. 

During the evening a collection was taken up which raised £173 of 

which £100 has been donated to the Ukrainian Crisis Appeal.                           

The evening concluded with tea and biscuits for everyone. 

TAMARSIDE SING AND SUPPORT THE UKRAINE CRISIS 

  
WALKING FOR THE METHODIST CHAPEL 

 
Ten friends of the Methodist Chapel together with Taco the beagle               

recently walked around Tamar Lakes .  This was very much a social event; 

walking in lovely weather but raising some money for chapel funds.  After 

the walk everyone enjoyed refreshments from the  café.  The group            

collected £300 and a very kind sponsor has now matched that amount. 

Thanks goes to Hilary for organising it and those that supported it. 

29 



30 

 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                     AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   
Recovery  -  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

          Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 

I was very lucky when someone fraudulently used one of my 
credit card details. It is one that is used infrequently. I had 
bought time on a pay as you go phone. 
When contacting the bank I was closely questioned to   de-
termine my identity. I was about to be sent the statement 
but the bank had recognised the fraud and cleared the account.               
Otherwise I had made some strange purchases. 
I now have a new card. 
I reported it to Action Fraud on "NFIBPhishing@city-of-
london.pnn.police.uk". Phone number 0300 123 2040. 
I have also heard of a man who had neither credit nor debit cards but re-
ceived a thankyou letter from a shop's store card, and a statement. After 
explaining to the office  he was advised to contact Experian, a  credit rating 
business, to ensure that no other transactions had taken place under his 
name. For further advice on identity fraud from Experian you can go to 
"www.experian.co.uk/consumer/identity/ 
what-to-do-if-victim.html" 
On another matter I must remind you that if your dog worries sheep it 
could be shot by the farmer if seen in the act. 
So do keep your dog on its lead, especially around fields where ground 
nesting birds may be brooding. 
But, I'm told, if you are in a field with cattle, then, if they worry your dog 
you should let it off the lead. 
 
I'm sure that you are also aware to respect and stay away from seals or any 
other sea mammals when boating or swimming. There is currently 
'Operation Seabird' asking everyone to be aware of the sensitivities of the 
coastline and to take care. 
 
But do enjoy your holiday and don't be a SCAM victim. The statistics are 
frightening. £50 million pounds lost. 20 thousand people victims. 
 
As usual keep your things to yourself. Close windows if you're not in there, 
lock doors, people can knock or ring. Hide goods in your car. Not just at the 
car park. 
999 for an emergency or 101 for information. 
Be careful out there.     John McDougall 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
mailto:NFIBPhishing@city-of-london.pnn.police.uk
mailto:NFIBPhishing@city-of-london.pnn.police.uk
http://www.experian.co.uk/consumer/identity/
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Torrington Mobile Library visiting Bridgerule 

May 25th 

June 22nd 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

    Customers will be able to come on board the library van, individually or 
in their household bubbles, to choose books and other items. To make sure 

that there are enough books to go around we will be limiting borrowing 
to 5 items per person for the time being.   

   Face masks to be worn, everyone to use the hand sanitiser and observe 
social distancing rules when using the mobile library.  Returned books will 

be quarantined for 72 hours.   
  

BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

 217 BUDE  - New from 10th April 2022 
This is the only service the 217 provides for the village now 

 
 BRIDGERULE - HOLSWORTHY BUS TIMETABLE 

 
  Bude      Holsworthy        BRIDGERULE        Red Post        Bude 
   
  12.50            13.15                     13.30                 13.35           13.50             
  Bude       Red Post            BRIDGERULE       Holsworthy     Bude 
  10.40           10.54                      10.59                 11.14            11.40 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                             
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                      P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                   Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                            Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                 Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                   Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                                                    
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                            
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park               Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           
Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     Mrs Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                      
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows      Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                     Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton            Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                            Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                    Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                      
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                 Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                       
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                             
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                              Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             
Friends of Bridgrule School           Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                 Mark & Sarah—Javad                          
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock          Winnie Westlake—Arthmead 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views, opin-
ions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness, correct-
ness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not be 
liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, injuries, 
or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any manner it sees 
fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, offensive,          
defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, or is 
otherwise unacceptable. 

 
 

            BRIDGERULE’S 

    JUBILEE QUEEN FOR 2022 

 

Phoebe Lucas is 13 years old and is a 

pupil at Budehaven Community School, 

having attended Bridgerule Primary 

School as the 3rd generation of her    

family to do so before that.   

 

Phoebe loves all sports particularly Swimming and Netball.  She enjoys 

spending time with her friends particularly in the summer months at Bude 

Sea Pool. 

Phoebe is delighted to represent Bridgerule this year as the Jubilee Queen 

and looks forward to celebrating this occasion and the Revel events later in 

July.  

Covid has prevented the village from celebrating the  Revel  for two years 

and so Phoebe will be crowned by our retiring queen of 2019  and whom 

Phoebe’s was an attendant for,  Ella Cholwill. 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

     Welcome you to their  SERVICES  

 

   1st May  -   Courtney Drew  -  11.00am 

    

15th May - Joy Wilson  - United Service with St. Bridget’s - 11.00am 

 June 5th    Jubilee Weekend    10.30am 

                   Followed by Tea and Coffee.     -  Mark Shears 

 

  June 19th - 11.00am   -  Paul Fitzpatrick - United Service with 

        St. Bridget’s. 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing                                           Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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ITS JUBILEE TIME IN JUNE! 

LET’S BRIGHTEN UP OUR VILLAGE 

AND GET THE BUNTING OUT  
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

By now you will heard of our village plans for the forthcoming Queen     

Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee. 

I am pleased to say that Phoebe is our Jubilee Queen. She will be crowned 

on Saturday June 4th as part of our Jubilee Celebrations.  I thank her for 

putting her name forward.  Later in July, Phoebe will be part of  our                

Revel events. 

On a more pressing subject and in line with everything else we are facing, 
the cost of printing this Magazine is set to increase immediately by 10% 
and so the cost of printing each Buzz will be just under £300!  We can   
reduce it slightly to print it in black and white but I prefer not too.  I do ask 
though, that if you feel the Buzz plays an role in our village life and you 
want it delivered to your front door, please subscribe to it. There is no  
actual charge for it but without your kind donations there would be no 
Buzz.  So I ask that you show your support to it.  

Sheila Cholwill Editor.   Email: sheilacholwill@btinternet.com  

  

 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE               

SATURDAY MAY 7TH FROM 1.30 PM 

Tables can be booked from Sheila  
 01288  381350 at a cost of £5each. 

Light Refreshments will be available.  

     Traders can arrive from 12.30pm. 

If you have any contributions for our Table Top, with all profits made 

going to our Village Hall Funds please bring them on the morning of 

the sale or contact Mrs. Christine Gee 012288 381 033 
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